
April 7, 2025 

President Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear President Trump: 

We write to express our outrage at your unconstitutional Executive Order that would gut voter 
registration procedures in the United States. The Executive Order you signed on March 25, if 
implemented, would disenfranchise millions of voters, particularly women voters, by requiring 
documentary proof of citizenship when registering to vote. Your Executive Order is advertised as 
a way to prevent non-citizens from voting—which is already a crime punishable with up to 
five years in prison. In addition to being unconstitutional, unnecessary, and poorly written, this 
Order increases the burden of documentary proof to register to vote, which risks 
disenfranchising millions of women voters by creating unnecessary bureaucratic barriers. 
We demand you revoke the Executive Order and work to make sure voting is 
accessible to all, especially women. 

First, the U.S. Constitution is clear, only Congress can alter federal elections. Your 
blatant disregard for the power and role of Congress and the fundamental civil rights of 
women is not only unconstitutional, it is a clear indication that you are well aware that 
requiring documentary proof of citizenship when registering to vote as laid out in the SAVE Act 
and the Executive Order is immensely unpopular in communities across the country. 

Furthermore, your Executive Order only explicitly includes one actual document that can 
consistently be used to prove citizenship: a passport. 146 million Americans do not have a 



passport and as many as 69 million women don’t have citizenship documents that display 
their current legal name,1 30% of the voting population.2 

The burden of additional paperwork and bureaucratic red tape will fall overwhelmingly on 
women who are balancing careers, families, and other responsibilities – making voting 
exceptionally difficult. We have already seen this play out in recent elections. In New Hampshire 
married women experienced profound difficulty trying to vote, with some women having to 
make three trips to get the right documents and some not being able to vote at all, because of the 
new requirement to bring proof of citizenship to vote.3 Expecting millions of women to 
navigate yet another complex process just to exercise their right to vote is an unnecessary 
barrier that will disenfranchise millions of women voters. 

Some may argue that women could simply use a U.S. passport to resolve this issue. More than 
half of Americans do not have a valid U.S. passport4 and a new passport currently costs $165 
while renewals cost $130. Obtaining a passport also often requires taking time off of work, 
traveling to an acceptance facility, and providing additional documentation—none of which 
should be prerequisites for exercising the right to vote. 

Your actions will make voting too expensive and burdensome: an illegal poll tax that 
disproportionately targets women. Women will pay the price for your Executive Order – 
covering costs for documents that show their birthplace, costs to travel in person for a passport or 
birth certificate, and costs to travel just to register to vote. On top of that, your Executive Order 
will cost women their time – time off work, time to drive, and time away from their families, just 
to register to vote. Registering to vote should not be this difficult or cost this much. Women can’t 
afford this Executive Order. 

The right to vote is the cornerstone of our democracy. No American should be penalized for 
making a legal and overwhelmingly common decision to change their surname. We demand you 
revoke the Executive Order and work to make sure voting is accessible to all, especially 
women. 

Sincerely, 
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